Woodlands Primary School Parent Council
Minutes of Meeting 19th October 2011

1. Present

      Alistair Crozier, Graham Stirling, Nyona Nicol, Suzanne Smith, Judith Connor, 

      Rona Scanlan, Grant Withers, Mairi McMillan, Barbara Robertson, Jude
      D’Ambrosio.

2. Apologies.
      Richard Fenwick, Charlotte Robertson, Elke Mae Lyon, Sarah Gordon, Gwen
      Anderson, Pauline McNicoll.
3. Resignations.
      Pauline McNicoll felt since she had been unable to attend any meetings since she  

       joined the Parent Council that she should resign, Alistair had already said to her if 
      she changed her mind she would be welcome back.

4. Approval of minutes of last meeting.

      Alistair read these through and they were approved by the meeting.

      Proposer  Barbara     Seconder   Grant.

5. Matters Arising.
     Alistair reported another seven parent surveys had been received.

     Alistair also reported some lets for upcoming events had been filed wrongly and 
     that he would sort them out.

6. Treasurers Report.

      Nyona informed the meeting that there had been no change to the funds and they 
      remained at £505.66

7 .  Correspondence.
      Alistair reported all mail had been received electronically and had been 

      circulated among members except:-
      “Parents as Partners” document sent out by Education Department.
8. Christmas Disco.

This is to be held on 15th December 2011.

It will follow the usual format, P1-3 6.30 – 7.30, P4-7 7.45 – 8.45

The cost of a ticket will be £2.00 to include juice and crisps. For this one event it was decided to sell tickets at the door, the reason for this being the event would go ahead and would not be affected by numbers.

Judith agreed to organise crisps and drinks through the school tuck shop, these would be provided on a sale or return basis.

Nyona suggested asking older kids to organise a game or games for the infants disco. Suzanne suggested getting the house captains involved, Judith agreed to organise this, and the Parent Council will donate a prize from stock.
Since Suzanne is to attend both Discos we decided no covering letter would be sent out with posters.

Promotion of the event is to start this week with a poster sent out via Parentmail and posters put up around the school. This would be followed by other announcements middle of November, and beginning December.
Tickets will go on sale 2nd December.

Graham would contact Gwen and Lynn with details for producing tickets.

Alistair, Graham, Nyona and Mairi volunteered to man the infants Disco.

Alistair, Graham, Nyona, Rona and Barbara volunteered to man the Older Disco. Graham to email other members for more volunteers.

9. Peel and Save
Judith told the meeting that the Pupil Council had met on Monday and had decided what they wanted to raise money for.

Because the playground was already a noisy place they had decided to make a “quiet area” consisting of a small stage area, a seating area and perhaps some form of shelter.

After much debate we decided to name the promotion “For Playground Development in Conjunction with the Pupil Council”

Jude agreed to organise the whole promotion and would start it on Monday 24th October to run until Friday 4th November. As an incentive to encourage pupils to sell tickets Suzanne agreed to allow the class with the most sales to have a “non uniform” day, or if the Nursery wins a “Dress up Day” The competition winners to be announced at assembly Monday 7th November with tickets being delivered on the Tuesday or Wednesday of  the same week. Last Chance Tickets will be sold at the Craft day on 1st December.

Grant suggested that since there were two self employed joiners with kids at the school that, perhaps they could be cajoled into constructing the playground furniture cheaply thereby giving us even more for our money. He agreed to speak to the people concerned and Suzanne agreed to check with the authorities.

Grant and Graham suggested that, since the joiners were running their own businesses, they would have the necessary insurances to satisfy the authorities.

10. Update on Car Park

Sign showing vehicular restrictions.
An email from Craig stated that any sign within or on the building would require permission from Robertsons but that we could make and display a sign at the car park entrance. We decided to go ahead with the sign and would set a competition for the pupils to design one with the winning design being made and put up on the fence at the car park entrance.
      20’s Plenty on surrounding roads.
      We decided not to proceed with this. Although it could be considered in the  

      future.

      Walkwise

       P3 pupils and road safety officer to make up a route and walk it 3 times with a 

       ratio of 1 adult to three kids, once with instruction, once with questions to 

       confirm learning, and once with supervision. Suzanne explained the reason for 

       using P3 was this seemed to be when children started being sent to school on their 

       own.
       Walking Bus

        Suzanne explained that this would be more difficult to organise and at this time 

        of year, because of everything else going on it would not be possible to start

        organising just now. She went on to tell the meeting that the process would have 

        to follow the following timetable:-
        Firstly a survey would have to be sent out to find out who would be using it.

        Once survey returns are in a route would have to be determined.

        Once route was determined invitations would have to be sent out to join up.

        When it is known how many children will use it adults willing to undertake the

        supervision would have to be found.

        It was decided to aim to start the walking bus in the spring term when the 

        weather was better and uptake likely to be higher.

11. Parental involvement in next session’s planning
Items 11&12 both fall under this heading and are therefore combined.

Suzanne told us she had managed to find 12 volunteers from the Parent Forum

      to help in the planning and policy making process for next session. She asked the

      meeting if we thought she should just work with the 12 or should it only be the 

      Parent Council, or should it be both.

      The feeling of the meeting was that she should work with the 12 and this would

      get more of the Parent Form involved in the school. We also felt that the Parent 

      Council should be notified of meetings and their content and individual members

      Could attend or contact Suzanne if they had any comment. This was agreed.
     Suzanne was keen to have the Parent and Pupil Councils work together on 

     occasion. The first of these events would be “Peel and Save”.

     Another event they could work together on would be forging links with the  

     community, Alistair said he would put a note in the diary for the start of next

     session to meet with the Pupil Council as early in the session as possible.

     Graham said he would liaise with the Pupil Council and attend their meetings 

     when requested.

12. A.O.C.B.

Grant told the meeting a number of parents had approached him about school
Meals and if it could be arranged for these parents to visit at a lunchtime to see

what their children were being fed.

Both Suzanne and Judith thought that this would be impractical and pointed out that Tayside Contracts had a display at the previous parent evening. Unfortunately they had not been able to attend the Monday night so these parents had not been able to see their display.

It was decided to try and arrange for them to attend the next parent evenings and publicise the fact to encourage parents to visit.

Suzanne also told the meeting there would be an interactive menu on the school website very soon where people will be able to see photos of all the food.

This being all the business the meeting closed at 8.47.

